
 
 
 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

Dear friends, 
 
Welcome to the Alternative Christmas market at All Saints Church! We are thrilled to have you join us 
for this joyous event, where we celebrate the spirit of Christmas in a unique and meaningful way. 
 
At All Saints Church, we hold the value of Joyful Spirituality close to our hearts. We believe that the 
essence of Christmas lies not only in the exchange of gifts, but also in the joy and love we share with one 
another. This joyful spirit is what binds our community together and brings us closer to the true meaning 
of the season. 
 
As you explore the market, you will find an array of beautifully crafted gifts and treasures that go 
beyond material possessions. Each item has been thoughtfully selected, representing the love and 
dedication of the artisans who have poured their hearts into their creations. By supporting these 
vendors, you are not only embracing the joy of giving, but also contributing to the livelihood of these 
organizations who are charging the world for the better. 
 
We hope that your time spent at the Alternative Christmas market fills your heart with joy and reminds 
you of the true spirit of the holiday season. May you find inspiration, make lasting connections, and 
leave with a renewed sense of joy and purpose. 
 
Thank you for being a part of our All Saints Church community, and we wish you a joyful and blessed 
Christmas. 

 
In Peace, 
Jane C. Wallace 
Gloria Antall  
Thomas Diaz (ASC Staff) 
Alternative Christmas Market Leadership Team 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

 

 

Contact: Stu Rosen: stu@sturosenart.com 



 
 
 

 



 
 
 

 



 
 
 

 

 



 
 
 

 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
 
Jane Stockly 
Foster Care Project 
inbox@fostercareproject.org 
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~ IMPACT Community ~ 
You have heard the saying, “Don’t give fish teach them fish.” IMPACT Community was born in 2007 in 
response to an unaddressed question coming from the rural Dalit communities, “Where Are The Fish 
Ponds?”  

The ownership of the resources, and the power to hire, fire, and exploit are invariably in the hands of 
the people and those who believe in their entitlements by birth as upper caste. Likewise, the rural 
landless Dalits are born at the bottom of the socio-religious hierarchy to inherited untouchability and 
inherited poverty. Their lot is exploitation, malnutrition, lack of proper quality education and skills, and 
lack of legal defense, just to name a few.  

Rev. BM Sudheer and Rev Dr. Regina Sudheer, the co-founders of IMPACT Community work in 30 
villages in the States of Telangana and Andhra Pradesh, South India. They both are pastors, lawyers, and 
educators. They specifically work with the most exploited and weakest section of rural Indian society, 
the landless Dalits and the marginalized. 

Sudheer’s legal representations (pro bono) of the exploited Dalits continue to help many families. 
Regina’s management of two mission schools, the sewing center, and an experimental farm along with 
their combined efforts of awareness through workshops, seminars, etc. bring enlightenment and give 
direction to these communities, especially their youth.  

The work option for rural men and “working” women who prefer to stay in their villages is 6-9 months of 
hard, back-breaking seasonal fieldwork for the upper caste landlords along with its baggage of 
indignities and living from season to season. Some youths work as electricians, plumbers, or painters. 
Some men go to towns to work on construction sites. They often waste their income on palm toddy or 
moonshine.  

After due research IMPACT Bags began in 2009 to provide alternate training in sewing (not tailoring) for 
semi-literate Dalit women with an option for after-training employment at our Violet Training Center 
with a fair and regular income in a safe workplace along with basic healthcare.  

Beginning with one village we slowly expanded to two. However, COVID and the extended severe 
lockdown in India impacted the work. We could not function for two years. We restarted last year and 
are rebuilding this work. We have continued to help and strengthen the impacted families. The mothers 
have been able to send their children to schools providing better education; the quality of food has 
improved in these homes; and the women who often sacrificed their own meals to feed their children 
are now getting sufficient nutrition and are finally able to save some funds for later. 

 

Contact: Eve Peters = epeters91101@yahoo.com  

mailto:epeters91101@yahoo.com


 
 
 

 


